
AIRMAIL March 22, 1955

Mrs. Elizabeth Porter 
The White Lodge 
Ferry Road 
Old Felinstowe 
Suffolk, England 

My dear Mrs. Porter:

I have your letter of the tenth of February enclosing the clipping 
regarding the White Line. Like most things in the newspapers, it got 
terribly garbled in regard to my wife. It is, however, a valuable thing 
and we are pushing it with an organization called The Dorr Foundation;

One other thing that the Foundation is interested in that may interest 
you is a book called "Mother and Child” which my wife brought out last fall. 
I am enclosing a little story about it together with some comments by many 
people on both sides of the water. You will be interested to know that the 
United States Information Agency has asked for 150 copies which the Founda 
tion is giving them. I hope to have it on sale in England but to date nothing 
has been done about it.

It was very nice to have your husband over here though I only had 
a glimpse of him.

With kindest regards.

Sincerely,

John V. N. Dorr

Enclosures: Brochure and comments on "Mother and Child"

JVND/est


